NOTES OF JUSTICE AND PEACE MEETING BY ZOOM      
On Monday 21st February 2022 
Meeting 162
Present:    Brian and Janice Austin, Jonathan Holden, Lynda Gould , Jenny Armstrong  Anne Elson, Diana O’Reilly, Angela Everitt, Ann Allison.    
Apologies:   Wilf Feely 
Jenny hosted this 16th Zoom meeting.  The last meeting was on 16th January 2022 
The minutes from the 16th t January were taken as correct. 
Jenny welcomed everyone to the meeting and we read the Gospel for the 8th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Luke 6 (39- 45)
Matters arising 
The service for World Prayer for Christian Unity was held at Lillington Free Church on 23rd January and 6 members of Catholic Leamington were there. Anne was thanked for publicising it as it had not received much publicity generally.  
CAFOD 
Ann gave a report on the emergency appeal for Afghanistan made recently.   CAFOD had written to her to thank the parish for a donation of £250 to the appeal.  No-one at the meeting knew that there had been an appeal but glad we were able to help.    The appeal fund has raised £1.1 million already and it is still open. CAFOD report that that as banking collapsed with the withdrawal of the west’s support many people have no access to cash and doctors, teachers and other workers have not been paid for months.        But there has been progress with 1,000 vulnerable families receiving help via their schemes. 
During Lent CAFOD’s campaign is      https://cafod.org.uk/Fundraise/Walk-Against-Hunger     and Ann is going into schools to talk to the children with videos to tell them about the challenges faced by many.   - 200 million chlldren worldwide going hungry.   She is also organising a Hunger Lunch for Family Fast Day on the 11th March after the 12.30pm  Mass  in the church hall and would be glad of helpers. 
Ann also reported that the Diocese are encouraging all schools to sign up for the ‘Live Simply’ award as soon as possible and have appointed a member of staff at the Diocese to help. 
Lynda asked for some literature to go onto the Notice Board.  Ann to provide posters
Rosary Intention for March 
The situation in Ukraine and the threat of invasion and war was discussed and although there are many other pressing issues for people who are suffering in places such as Syria, Afghanistan and Yemen we decided that the most urgent need was for Ukraine. 
‘We pray for a peaceful resolution of conflict in so many areas in the world, particularly in Ukraine’



Stations of the Cross during Lent   
The plan is to hold the stations for J and P in the Hall at St Peter’s on a Monday after the morning Mass which is at 9.30.   The stations will start at 10.30 giving time for a coffee.  There has already been coffee after mass at this time, organised by Giovanna and Jenny will talk to Giovanna to see if she is doing this regularly. 
We had to decide between two pictures to replace the 2nd Station  -  both of the dire situation in Afghanistan.   Brian showed both with the wording suggested.   We came to a conclusion and Brian will integrate it in with the rest of the Power Point.   There has been one practice with the equipment but needs to be another at some time.   The sessions will be on 7th ,14th,21st, 28th March and 4th and 11th April.    Several people indicated that they would be able to support in some way.
Diana was thanked for finding the pictures which were an excellent selection and very emotionally engaging. 
Angela was very keen to have the use of these stations for her Church, St Charles Borromeo at Hampton the Hill as the priest there has asked for different groups to run the stations this lent. There was discussion on the best format and text and pictures will be available for them.  Brian and Angela to arrange.  

A notice will be put in the newsletter 

Saturday Friendship Group at the Way Ahead Project 
Janice reported that she and Brian were moving to Bristol nearer to their daughter Helen.  This meant that the SFG would need a new convener.   Everyone at the meeting was very sad to hear about their leaving the parish – they will be sorely missed, but very understanding of their need to move.    In the light of this Janice and Brian are meeting with Julia Fan and Jenny to discuss the SFG moving forward. It is anticipated that the various tasks will be divided up but there does need to be a co-ordinator for this. 
There are talks this coming weekend  at all 3 Churches to inform the congregation about the work of the SFG and hopefully encourage volunteers and new donors and several volunteers are helping with this. There will not be a cash appeal this time. 
Live Simply  
The Recycling Box for good causes is at St Josephs at present and was publicised by Father Noel. .  
Fair Trade
It is now Fair Trade Fortnight and Jenny held a Traidcraft stall at Our Lady’s on Sunday which was well received. (£70 taken) 
 Another is planned for 6th March at St Peter’s.   
ACAT Card Campaign 
Diana had the ACAT list which had many cases but only 2 Christians and a discussion was held on the best way to engage people in the process of sending cards. Angela said that at her parish they gave out lists for people to do their own. At St Peter’s we had found it tricky to make sure people did not send Christian greetings when it might endanger people’s lives.    There were various possibilities.
· Newsletter items (Extra)
· Notice Board (Diana will let Lynda have info)
· Signing in Church (crowds around the table might not be good)
· Having a collection for the postage and a working party to do the cards, (will people have cash?)
· Having envelopes with labels and pre-printed cards 
We deferred the decision for a month apart from publicity on the notice board. 
AOB
Angela reported that the ‘Circle of Friends’ in Warwick has almost completed the preparation to present the case to the Home Office – they are submitting the application very soon.  They have a suitable house which is furnished, and it will be shortly ready to receive a family of refugees. They have raised £13,000.  There is also a team of helpers with language.  Everyone at the meeting was very pleased and congratulated the team on their very considerable achievement.    Circle of Friends is crowd funding towards the purchase of a house also.   Angela thanked everyone who had helped and SPAN for the donation of £300.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting finished with a prayer and we remembered Anna Godwin’s mother, Daphne Turner, who died last week in our prayers.  
Next meeting on 21st March 2022   The gospel reading will be 4th Sunday of Lent  C 
 Luke 15 1-3 ;11- 32


